
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

From: Shelby Goudie 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: OPPOSITION to Covid 19 vaccine 08/20 meeting 
Date: Wednesday, August 18, 2021 9:52:06 AM 

Hello all, 
As a parent of a child who will be attending a NSHE institution and a Nevada resident, I am 
strongly OPPOSED to the Covid 19 vaccine requirement for multiple reasons.  For medical 
reasons, my child should not get this vaccine.  Unfortunately, due to potential lawsuits, 
doctors are not wanting to write medical exemptions.  That being said, if my daughter were to 
get the vaccine and have a reaction or life long side effect to it, we would have no recourse. 
Amazingly, the vaccine maker, the entity who would have required it, and the government 
cannot be sued in case of reaction/life long side effects.  This vaccine that is being pushed has 
not even had FDA approval at this point and the list of those with horrendous side effects is 
growing larger. Also it has been proven that those who are vaccinated can catch and spread 
the virus as well. 

As I read through some of the public comments, the main argument I am seeing in favor of it is 
that we already have required vaccines to attend.  While I understand there are required 
vaccines, there are also many students who have religious and medical exemptions.  These 
students have always been able to attend in person. If the Covid vaccine requirement gets 
passed, these same students who  have sat in class all these years would now be forced either 
complete school online (if their major allows) or be forced to transfer out of state. 

Lastly, I think our Governor gave a clear picture in his press conference as to the agenda in 
regards to the vaccine.  When he spoke recently, he gave an example as a suggestion for large 
groups using the Raiders as an example.  He said you could only attend a Raiders game, if 
vaccinated.  That being said, if you show up unvaccinated, you could walk over to a tent, get 
your vaccine and then you can attend the game.  We all know, medical degree or not, there is 
no way that a vaccine could work that quick. 

Once again, due to many reasons, I am asking you to NOT pass the mandatory covid vaccine 
for NV college students. Thank you for your time. 


